
Dr. Jason Boone
Assistant Superintendent

Southmoreland School District
PO BOX A/2351 Rte 981

Alverton, PA 15683
724.887.2002

February 20, 2023

Dear Southmoreland Primary Center Family:

During the October 20, 2022 Voting Meeting, the Southmoreland School
Board approved a construction project at the Primary Center. The scope of
this work includes tearing down the brick on the exterior wall nearest the
softball field, reconstructing the brick wall, and some additional roof repairs in
that area of the building.  Work will begin on this project this week.

We have been working closely with the construction company responsible for
this project to minimize any distractions to our learning environment during
regular school hours. Work will pause when any students are scheduled to be
near the work site, such as during transitions for outdoor recess. The majority
of the work that will be completed that will create loud noises will occur after
school hours or on the weekends. The entire project is expected to be
completed in 2-4 weeks.

It is our goal to get this work completed as soon as possible so that we can
continue to provide our students a safe, welcoming, and secure learning
environment for years to come.

Sincerely,

Dr. Jason A. Boone
Assistant Superintendent
Southmoreland School District
boonej@southmoreland.net

“High Quality Learning for All”
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